CRA Budget Workshop
May 27, 2025

The City of Live Oak Community Redevelopment Agency met on Tuesday, May 27, 2025 at
4:00 p.m. in City Hall for a budget workshop Those present were: Board Chairman Matt
Campbell, Board Member Vanessa Robinson, Board Member Gladys Owens, City Clerk John
Gill and CRA Attorney Todd Kennon. Absent: Board Member David Alford, Board Member
Tommie Jefferson, Board Member Tammy Mobley and Board Member Cindy Robinson.

Chairman Campbell called the meeting to order.

Mayor Frank Davis led the invocation, which was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the
Flag.

Chairman Campbell proceeded to discussion regarding the CRA Budget for the 2025-2026
Fiscal Year. CRA Director Nick Frigiola gave an update on the CRA House Bill that was not
passed. Mr. Frigiola explained all the money moving forward in 2025, also all the projects that
are allocated in 2025.

Mr. Frigiola spoke regarding availability of funds in the amount of $175,000 for roof repair at
Heritage Square & Garden. Mr. Frigiola stated that the Fagade Grant still remains the same.
Mr. Frigiola also spoke about having camera placed within the CRA district for innovative
policing. Also, he spoke about Al technology to help grow and develop property within the city.
Mr. Frigiola offered each Board Member to meet with him individually to develop a budget and
projects for the up coming year.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned.
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